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How will I know if ODOT plans to acquire my property? 

No new right-of-way will be needed for this project.  All work will be done within the existing right-of-

way. 

 

What if ODOT needs temporary access for construction or a maintenance easement? 

No right-of-way is anticipated; however, there may be a chance that ODOT would require some temporary 

access to construct a driveway or install a drainage structure.  If your property will be affected, an ODOT-

authorized agent will contact you. 

 

When is construction scheduled to begin? 

Construction is anticipated to begin in 2027.  However, this schedule is dependent on funding and subject 

to change. 

 

How will the project be built? 

Construction will occur in phases.  The proposed project would allow US-60/Broadway Ave. to remain 

open during construction, and access to local residences and businesses would be maintained throughout 

the project duration.   

 

Will drainage improvements be part of the project? 

Yes, the proposed project includes some drainage improvements within the existing right-of-way.  Storm 

drains will be reconstructed at the US-81/US-60 junction and at locations in town.  Curb and gutter sections 

will be improved and/or constructed to convey drainage. 

 

Will the road be asphalt or concrete? 

Asphalt.  The existing roadway will be milled and overlaid with asphalt.  Pavement design is based on the 

subgrade, traffic (including truck traffic) and design life. Proposed sidewalks will be concrete. 

 

Will there be access to my home and property during the project? 

Yes, access to homes, businesses, and properties adjacent to the project will be maintained before, during 

all phases of construction, and after construction with temporary drives until permanent access can be 

restored. 


